MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE
PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL

SRf Mary the \\;\’}’9‘”‘ held on Wednesday 12" May 2021
0SS-0n- Ve at 7.45pm via Zoom

rossparishes.uk

Present: The Revd Sean Semple (Chairman), Bryan Jones (Churchwarden), John Setchfield (Churchwarden),
Anne Morris, Gerald Altree, Janet Cooper, Freda Davies, Mark Sanderson, Paul Cummings, Paul Eward,
Paul Mason, Peter Reynolds, Rachel Lewis, Roy Milnes, Tiffany Jackson, Tim Waters

1. Election of Vice Chairman
Proposed: Sean Semple
Seconded: Tim Waters Unanimous
It was resolved to elect Peter Reynolds as vice-chairman of the PCC.

2. Appointment of Secretary
Proposed: Sean Semple
Seconded: John Setchfield Unanimous
It was resolved to appoint Rachel Lewis as secretary to the PCC.

3. Appointment of Treasurer
Proposed: Janet Cooper
Seconded: Mark Sanderson Unanimous
It was resolved to appoint Roy Milnes as treasurer of the PCC.

4, Appointment of two Deputy Wardens
Proposed: John Setchfield
Seconded: Bryan Jones Unanimous
It was resolved to appoint Gerald Altree and Clive Beddows as Deputy Wardens.

5. Dates of future meetings
The next meetings of the PCC will take place at 7.00pm on Wednesdays
30" June 2021,
8th September 2021,
10" November 2021,
12 January 2022 and
9™ March 2022

6. AOB

Proposed: Roy Milnes
Seconded: Paul Cummings Unanimous
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It was resolved approve the Financial Statements for the year ended 31 December
2020 as presented at the Annual Parochial Church Meeting.

Paul Cummings expressed his concern regarding income to the church. He stated that
we need to raise an additional £30,000 each year.

Peter Reynolds added that with the completion of Phase Three of the building works,
the church was now in a position to offer the building for events which would raise
some income but also awareness of the church to the people of the town.

A reminder was given that Bishop Richard will be picnicking in the churchyard on

Thursday 20" May and anyone able to join him for a while between 11.30am and
2.00pm will be very welcome — bring your own rug/chair and a picnic.

The meeting closed 8.02pm.



